ORCAA

2940-B Limited Lane NW

 Olympia, WA 98502

RE: 
ORCAA Air Permit for


ADAGE MASON LLC Biomass Incinerator Plant 

This letter is to request that ORCAA take into account the following concerns when considering the public comments for the Air Permit for the proposed ADAGE MASON LLC Biomass Incinerator Plant that is currently under consideration for our community.  Although I have many concerns, one critical area that I believe should receive careful scrutiny is how  will ORCAA take into account CO2 and other plant emissions

The amount of CO2 emitted should be carefully determined.  ADAGE indicates that most of the CO2  does not matter because the trees will grow again and carbon credits can be used to offset the CO2 from the burning of oil. The CO2 does matter for the acidification of the land and water. ORCAA should determine:

· if the amount of CO2 emissions is correct,

· how much of the CO2 will become carbonic acid when combined with rain and deposited in Oakland Bay and the surrounding water shed

The Air Permit has listed numerous chemicals that will be in the emissions. Before issuing an approval, ORCAA  should also determine if these projections are correct for the specific fuel mix proposed for this plant. Western Washington is a beautiful and unique  place. Our forests consist of a specific type of trees that are predominantly conifers. Emissions from other sources of woody biomass should not be attributed to the ADAGE plant. Because of the plant's location, just one mile from Oakland Bay, the emissions must be specific so that the impact of the heavy metals and other pollutants accumulating in the mud flats and water  of Oakland Bay over the life of the plant can be determined,

We appreciate your department’s careful consideration of all of the important environmental questions raised by a project of this type and size.  It is our hope that your department will hold ADAGE MASON LLC to the highest possible standards during the Air Permitting process and that you will do your utmost to protect the health, safety and quality of life that Mason County residents look to you to safeguard.

Sincerely,

